The current route of pylons runs mostly to the east of Loch Ken whereas the new SPEN preferred route would run essentially through Laurieston Forrest to the west of Slogarie and crossing the Gatehouse Road (C13) to the west of Kenick Burn picnic site.  The line of pylons would continue over the Laurieston to Ringford road (A762) through Bargatton Farm where it would link up with the existing route.
Balmaghie Community Council members feel that the new pylons would be detrimental to our local countryside; consequently, they are convinced that the option of undergrounding either substantial sections or all of the new cables is most desirable. This view is fully supported by many of the people living within the community; those people who attended the public meeting at Laurieston on Wednesday 9 May 2018 admirably demonstrated this.    

Members of Balmaghie Community Council are aware that during intensive periods of work to extract timber from the forest the narrow roads in the parish barely cope with the heavy traffic associated with this work.  Added to this and should the preferred route become reality then during the construction phase of the project, members are concerned that the substantial increase in the number of HGV/ specialist vehicles on our roads in and around Laurieston and Glenlochar will be intolerable for the community.  
